

**Birchwood Village  
Roads and Streets Committee Minutes - Draft  
September 1st, 2018 - 6:30 PM  
Village Hall**

Present: Tom Stangl, Ben Creagh, Gene Ruehle, John Anderson  
Seth Plunkett

Prev minutes accept: Gene motions, John 2nds, approved

Changes to agenda

Public forum- none

1. Tom - Tobin's responses to email
  - A. Iris and Wildwood Stop signs: stop sign change
  - B. Elm beach area has trees have possibility to disrupt asphalt
  - C. Weed control: Mary is city weed inspector
  - D. Status on Lake Street: City funds or assessing residents?  
Was to be discussed in September  
This will also be discussed by the Council on Tuesday. I think they will ask for a joint meeting with the Roads Committee so you might want to start thinking of that.
2. Tom - Update on Lake street
3. John - "Oncoming Traffic Does Not Stop" Cedar Street and Birchwood Ave  
John motions, Gene 2nds, motion passes
4. Group East co line parking  
Residents should complain to law enforcement
5. Tom - signs. Stop ahead. Secure 6
6. Tom - Radar sign sept 6  
No appetite for radar enforcement
7. Gene:
  - A. Grotto Street. Needs some attention--erosion  
Shiftsky be notified to repair Grotto street between Hall Ave and Wildwood Ave  
Gene motions, Ben 2nds, passed
  - B. Trees along Cedar and Hall Streets need to be trimmed--a work man with Xcel had a near miss with with a falling huge tree limb this past week. I think we need to advise the Council, as to cost, as a 2019 budget item!

8. Potential new members for Roads Committee  
Seth Plunkett  
David Heiden
9. A number of my neighbors think the traffic pattern has changed on Wildwood Ave.  
Request Wildwood street between Cedar Street and Owl St along the park
10. Tom: Suggest we get bid for painting lines first thing May 1 right after street sweeping.  
Also we are checking appetite for 1 street cleaning a year after storms. Bid and schedule only if needed.
- 11 We will plan to survey for 2019 chip seal in spring. Right now no roads seeing immediate need.
11. Committee recommends Seth Plunkett (306 Wildwood) to be on committee

Messages for Tobin and/or council:

Ask for update on stop sign change Iris and Wildwood  
Did tree discussion  
Weeds on Cedar/Hall  
What do we need for Lake Street funding  
Approve new sign Birchwood Ave, Cedar St  
Residents should complain to law enforcement, if not contact council

If no items for our next meeting we will meet December 3rd at 6:30pm

Adjourn: Ben motions, Gene 2nds. 7:30